
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL 

 
Minutes of a meeting of the  

Cabinet Members for Adult Services and Resources 

held on Monday, 28th June, 2010 at Committee Suite 1 & 2, Westfields, 
Middlewich Road, Sandbach CW11 1HZ 

 
PRESENT 

 
Councillor Roland Domleo, Cabinet Member for Adult Services  
Councillor Frank Keegan, Cabinet Member for Resources 

 
Officers 

 
Phil Lloyd, Head of Adult Services 
Martin Middleton, Principal Accountant, People Finance 
Paul Mountford, Legal and Democratic Services 

 
1 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
No interests were declared. 
 

2 PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME/OPEN SESSION  

 
There were no members of the public present. 
 

3 RESOURCE ALLOCATION SYSTEM CARE4CE PRICES  

 
The Cabinet Members for Adult Services and Resources considered a 
report setting out proposed prices for Care4CE services to be used in 
accordance with Cheshire East Council’s Resource Allocation System-
generated Personal Budgets. 
 
At its meeting on 16th June 2009, the Council approved the phased 
implementation of Adult Social Care Redesign along a personalised model 
in accordance with Government policy and legislation. This included the 
implementation of a formula-based Resource Allocation System (RAS), 
and associated ‘prices’ for those customers wishing to access internally-
provided Council services (since branded ‘Care4CE’). 
 
The proposed prices for implementation were set out in Appendix C to the 
report. 
 
RESOLVED 

 
That the Cabinet Members for Adult Services and Resources approve the 
schedule of prices in Appendix C to the report, to be used for customers 
who wish to access Care4CE services through a managed Personal 
Budget under Cheshire East Council’s Resource Allocation System, due to 



go live in Macclesfield in early July and shortly thereafter in the rest of the 
Borough. 
 

4 ADJUSTMENT TO TELECARE CHARGES  

 
The Cabinet Member for Adult Services considered a proposed reduction 
in the published charge for Telecare. 
 
At its meeting on 25th February 2010, the Council approved the 2010/11 
Budget Report, including the schedule of Fees and Charges, save to the 
extent that the setting of fees and charges was exercised by other 
Committees, Panels or individuals under the scheme of delegation or 
otherwise (Appendix B, Para 199 and Annex 7 of the report). 
 
An amendment to the schedule was now required to reflect cost savings. 
 
RESOLVED 

 
That the Cabinet Member for Adult Services approves the reduction of the 
charge for Telecare from £9.71 per week to £1.05 per week, in line with 
the reduction in the cost of provision. 
 

 
 
The meeting commenced at 10.00 am and concluded at 10.50 am 

 
Councillor Roland Domleo 

 
 


